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Hart County Board of Assessors

P.O. Box 810
165 W. Franklin Street

Hartwell, GA  30643

(706) 376-3997
Board Members:  

Lowell Macher, Chairman

                 Jim Dennis
Bill Capie

              Jerry McHan

             Bobbie Busha
The Hart County Board of Assessors met Wednesday, April 17, 2013 for a regular scheduled meeting in the Chief Appraiser’s office of the Assessor’s Office. Those in attendance were Board of Assessors members: Lowell Macher, Chairman, Bobbie Busha, Jerry McHan, and Bill Capie. Mr. Wayne Patrick, Chief Appraiser, Shane Hix were present for the Appraisal Staff. Shane Hix took minutes for the meeting.
Chairman Macher called the meeting to order at 9:05 a.m. and welcomed everyone in attendance.




















 Motion made by Mr. McHan to approve the agenda, seconded by Ms. Busha passed 4-0.






















 Mr. Capie moved to approve the minutes of the February 20, 2013 meeting. Ms. Busha seconded, approval passed 4-0.

















 Conservation use:









 Motion was made by Mr. McHan to approve the applications of one parcel for conservation use and seventy one renewals for the same. Ms. Busha seconded, the motion passed 4-0. Parcel c84-027 Mr. Macher refrains from the vote. Motion was made by Mr. McHan to approve. Ms Busha seconded, the motion passed 3-0.

Homesteads:

Motion was made by Mr. McHan to approve 92-S1,6-S5, and 102-L1.Ms. Busha seconded. Motion passed 4-0. The Board discussed the issue of the City of Hartwell not honoring homesteads and CUV. Mr. Patrick advised the issue had been referred to the attorney.


















                          











 Chief Appraiser’s report:








 Mr. Patrick discussed the staff and the training schedule. Mr. Patrick also discussed the progress on the 2013 digest and explained that the land schedules were being looked at by the staff at this time. Mr. Patrick also explained that a before and after ratio would be presented before approval of the 2013 digest.

Mr. Patrick discussed the 2013 upcoming budget. He advised that in September of 2013 the office supporting system would be switching to Sequel-Server and that the 2013 budget would need to cover the cost for the change. Mr. Patrick also presented the ESTIMATE for the personal property audit from TBS (Traylor Business Services). He also explained what TBS would cover in their audit.

Mr. Patrick advised the BOA that he was going before the BOC to discuss personnel on 4-23-2013.












Board of Assessors’ Report:

n/a







 





Motion was made by Mr. McHan to adjourn. Mr. Capie seconded. Motion passed 4-0.










 





 












Lowell Macher, Chairman


Jim Dennis

Bill Capie




Bobbie Busha

Jerry McHan

* Documents are attached to the original minutes in the Tax Assessors Office.

